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Dear Sir or Madam

Consultation on the proposed methodology for the City of York Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment (February 2007)

Thank you for inviting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) to comment on the Housing Land Availability Assessment (HLAA) methodology.

The HBF considers that it is not the most appropriate time to begin work on a HLAA as the final version of the national guidance on the methodology for these assessments is yet to be published. The intention to publish this document was confirmed in the letter sent to all local authorities dated 29 November 2006 from Joan Bailey, CLG, which is also referenced in paragraph 1.8 of the Council’s consultation document, that states

’there will also in due course be guidance on strategic housing 

land availability assessments. We will be working with the

Local Government Association and the Home Builders Federation

to produce this. The aim is to publish the guidance in the early

part of next year’.

For your information, I can confirm that the HBF expects this guidance to be published in June this year.  

Should you choose to proceed at this time, further work will need to be done to ensure that the assessment is in accordance with the national methodology once it is published.  

In addition to the above general comment, it should be noted that the reference to PPS3 in paragraph 2.5.1 should be updated and refer to PPS3. There is also reference is section 2.4 to the emerging Regional Spatial Strategy for Yorkshire and the Humber, however there is no acknowledgement that advice in this emerging guidance may change once the final version is published and it is suggested that this situation should be recognised in the document. 

Paragraph 2.9.11 refers to considering the viability of sites, which is proposed to be carried out a later stage in the assessment. Nevertheless, we would like to highlight at this stage that there would seem to be significant benefits of including house builders in carrying out this element of the assessment. Such consultation and involvement would provide a sound understanding of the barriers to development in the area and how they may be addressed. It is considered extremely important that house builders are key stakeholder in this element of the process.

The HBF welcomes its inclusion in the list of consultees in Annex 1 and the opportunity to contribute to the development of this assessment. However, it is considered that this is a relatively limited list. While it is acknowledged that there is no statutory requirement to consult on this document, it would seem prudent to give as wide a range of consultees as possible the chance to contribute to the development of he assessment methodology thereby ensuring a sound and robust evidence base.

We trust you will take our comments on board and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the assessment.

Yours sincerely

Gina Bourne

Gina Bourne

Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation
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